Woodhull Twp. Park minutes

September 10th, 2018

Call to order: 7:03 pm.

Open with the pledge of allegiance and prayer.

Roll call:

Mr. Fred Kline - Chairman

Mrs. Shelia Mendel - Secretary

Mrs. Connie Henske - Treasurer

Mrs. Krista Colby – Trustee

Mrs. Paula Hill - Trustee

Review the August 13th, 2018 minutes. Accepted as written.

5 year plan:

Special open meeting for Woodhull twp. residents to voice suggestions for the Park.

The residents that did not attend but, mentioned ideas to the Park committee and the Park committee members had suggestions, all as follows:

South entrance for pedestrians. Tod

Toddler play structure.

A dog park area.

Seasonal fee to reserve leagues games.

Adult exercise equipment.

Small fee to reserve pavilions for events.

Acquire more park property.

Arch over park entrance that states the name of the park.

Area for concerts in the park.

A monthly music jam in the park for the summer months.

Awnings for over the bleacher areas.

Purchase additional property.

A soccer field.

Make an entrance and exit driveways.

A concession stand.

A rest rooms with running water.

LED sign, to display the pavilion reservations.

Connie Henske has researched Township, County and State levels for the park commission to acquire the DNR - 5 year plan, which are needed for the grant application. Our goal is to make improvements to the park, come voice your suggestions to the Woodhull Twp. park committee.

No residence attended this meeting.

Thank you to those who gave suggestion for the park as listed above, the park will concider all these great ideas to our 5 year plan. If anyone has additional ideas, here are listed ways to get them to us, drop them off - at the Woodhull Twp. hall mail drop box at the twp. hall, send a note to the website - Woodhull twp.org or call - at 675-5122.

The pavilion addition bids and cement slabs;

Fred - will contact contractors for bids cement for under the bleachers, under new picnic area, and an addition to the lower pavilion.

Ritts Done Rite construction LLC. - Perry

Lynnman construction - Perry

<u>Public notice:</u> There is an attentive Park Commission meeting on Monday September 24th 2018 at 7pm, to decide and approve the best bid.

Fred - water test, will be redone a taken to the Shiawassee Co .health department.

Kay Nichols the (Woodhull township Supervise) attended the meeting to clarify the information on the property gifted to the park, by Mrs. Heeg. The township has ownership (with the deed). The property is not up for sale. However, Mr. Dave Crim has made an offer to purchase the property, which is next to his. The park and township will considered the offer with an agreed amount.

Reminder the park closes for the season, at the end of October.

No New business

Meeting was adjourned at: 8pm.